
Dear Board of Supervisors,  
I am a resident of Covelo and I have three issues pertaining to this pandemic. 1. Non- residents 
represent a carrier threat to Round Valley. Please consider restricting Hwy 162 at Hwy 101 to residents 
and essential workers only. This has been done at a number of Indian Reservations and is a popular idea 
amongst residents. 2. Marijuana seasonal growers and Trim-migrants pose a travel related threat. One 
recently back from New York City claiming to be infected is a public health concern as is an Italian 
trimmigant recently back from Italy. How should these concerns be addressed? 3. Can the 7 hospitals in 
Mendocino County adjust the testing criterion so that there is a truer read on the infected population. 
Specifically, people with only some COVID19 symptoms who are testing negative for non-COVID19 
illness. Hospitals seem like a good place to do this as ill people will show up to ER’s presenting as 
possible leads in the search for chains of contagion.  
 
Thank you for your time.  
 
Sincerely,  
Dorian Cartwright Freitas 

 


